The Town of Englewood Board of Commission met August 10, 2020 at 6:00PM. This meeting was held at the Englewood Municipal Building located at 107 Carroll Road.
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jason Hitt.

Roll Call
The meeting was called to order by City Recorder Angie Napier with Mayor Jason Hitt, Vice Mayor Shawn Martin, Commissioner Dwayne Arrowood, and Commissioner Tim Castell all present. Commissioner Glenn Perrine was not present. 

Invocation/ Pledge of Allegiance
Mayor Hitt gave invocation followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Communications from the Mayor 
None

Commissioner Reports
None

Approval of July 2020 Minutes 
Vice Mayor Shawn Martin made a motion to approve the June 2020 Minutes. It was seconded by Commissioner Dwayne Arrowood; all ayes.

Audit Report 2018-2019
Richard Hill with Mitchell Emert & Hill, P.C addressed the board with the 2018-2019 audit report.

Make Police Department Crown Victoria Surplus 
Mayor Jason Hitt made a motion to make the vehicle surplus. The motion died with lack of a second. 

Resolution No. 141 2019 CDBG Grant Bid Acceptance 
Mayor Jason Hitt made a motion to accept the CDBG Grant Bid. The motion died with lack of a second. 

Natural Gas Review 
Brad Harris with MTAS presented the board with the results from the gas study that had been done. Mr. Harris advised the board that gas rates would need to increase or the gas system would need to be sold. 

Police Department Report
Police Chief Zach Ellis gave the Police Department Report.

Library Report
Virginia Key gave the library report.

Fire Department Report
N/A
Water Tower Preservation Committee update
N/A

Any Other Legal Business to Come Before the Board
Brittany Freeman asked City Attorney Melissa Parsons if it was illegal for someone from City Hall to contact her employer. 

Linda Davis wanted to know why the window hadn’t been installed for the desk at the library so it could reopen. 

Mayor Jason Hitt made a motion to terminate Town Manager Richard Clowers. The motion died due to lack of a second.

An audience member expressed his concerns on why other things on the agenda was getting more discussion than the CDBG Grant that the town has worked so hard to get. 

Adjournment 
Mayor Jason Hitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Vice Mayor Shawn Martin; all ayes. 




______________________________________           __________________________________________
                                   Mayor                                                                                City Recorder
